From: Bradoch, Alfonso

**Sent:** Friday, November 04, 2016 7:36 AM

To: Hall, Troy
Cc: Barlow, Julie A

**Subject:** RE: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request

Dear Troy,

Thank you for this opportunity to comment on the CAT I proposal to merge Merger of Recreation Resource (RRM) Management and Tourism & Outdoor Leadership (TOL). Ecampus has no objections to and supports this proposal, as well as the subsequent creation of a new BS in Tourism, Recreation, and Adventure Leadership (TRAL). Although it is understood that the newly created program will be site-based, Ecampus would be open to future discussion on the possibility of moving the new program online for distance delivery, if the College is so inclined.

Best regards, Alfonso

Alfonso Bradoch | Director of Department & Learner Services | Ecampus | Oregon State University alfonso.bradoch@oregonstate.edu | 541.737.9116 | http://ecampus.oregonstate.edu

From: Barlow, Julie A

Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2016 11:33 AM

To: Bradoch, Alfonso < Alfonso. Bradoch@oregonstate.edu>

**Subject:** TRAL Cat I Liaison Request



Department of Forest Ecosystems and Society Oregon State University 321 Richardson Hall

Date: October 25, 2016

To: Alfonso Bradoch, Ecampus

From: Troy Hall, Forest Ecosystems & Society

Re: Curriculum Liaison for Abbreviated Category I Proposal for Merger of Recreation Resource (RRM) Management and Tourism & Outdoor Leadership (TOL)

Dear colleague,

On the recommendation of an external review team, and with support of the faculty of the Recreation Resource Management (RRM) and Tourism and Outdoor Leadership (TOL) programs and our administrative leadership, we are proposing to merge the programs into a new BS degree: Tourism, Recreation, and Adventure Leadership (TRAL). You may find the proposal and associated documents on line at <a href="https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569">https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569</a>.

In accordance with OSU policy, I am required to notify you of our intent to make this change. We anticipate few impacts on your program, as most changes involve courses offered by our own faculty, reduction of the number of options, and renaming the degree. Nevertheless, I welcome any input you may have regarding this proposal. Please feel free to send comments, suggestions, or statements of support to me directly at <a href="troy.hall@oregonstate.edu">troy.hall@oregonstate.edu</a>.

Your timely response is appreciated. Please note that a lack of response by November 8 will be interpreted as support.

Sincerely,

Troy E. Hall

Subject: FW: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request

From: Noller, Jay

Sent: Sunday, October 30, 2016 11:13 PM

To: Hall, Troy

Subject: RE: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request

Troy

I support you and your unit in this proposal.

Jay

## **Jay Stratton Noller**

**Professor and Department Head Department of Crop and Soil Science** Crop Science Bldg 109 **Oregon State University** +1.541.737.2821

http://cropandsoil.oregonstate.edu/people/content/jay-stratton-noller



From: Barlow, Julie A

Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2016 10:33 AM To: Noller, Jay <jay.noller@oregonstate.edu>

Subject: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request



Department of Forest Ecosystems and Society Oregon State University 321 Richardson Hall

Date: October 25, 2016

To: Jay Noller, Crop and Soil Science

From: Troy Hall, Forest Ecosystems & Society

Re: Curriculum Liaison for Abbreviated Category I Proposal for Merger of Recreation Resource (RRM) Management and Tourism & Outdoor Leadership (TOL)

Dear colleague,

On the recommendation of an external review team, and with support of the faculty of the Recreation Resource Management (RRM) and Tourism and Outdoor Leadership (TOL) programs and our administrative leadership, we are proposing to merge the programs into a new BS degree: Tourism, Recreation, and Adventure Leadership (TRAL). You may find the proposal and associated documents on line at <a href="https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569">https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569</a>.

In accordance with OSU policy, I am required to notify you of our intent to make this change. We anticipate few impacts on your program, as most changes involve courses offered by our own faculty, reduction of the number of options, and renaming the degree. Nevertheless, I welcome any input you may have regarding this proposal. Please feel free to send comments, suggestions, or statements of support to me directly at <a href="mailto:troy.hall@oregonstate.edu">troy.hall@oregonstate.edu</a>.

Your timely response is appreciated. Please note that a lack of response by November 8 will be interpreted as support.

Sincerely,

Troy E. Hall

Professor and Department Head Forest Ecosystems & Society

Tree Etall Tree Etall

Department of Crop and Soil Science

Sustainability Double Degree Program

Date: October 25, 2016

To: Troy Hall, Forest Ecosystems & Society

From: Kate Lajtha, Sustainability Double Degree

Re: Curriculum Liaison for Abbreviated Category I Proposal for Merger of Recreation Resource (RRM) Management and Tourism & Outdoor Leadership (TOL)

Dear Troy:

I read through the proposal, and I fully support the suggested merger and changes. The proposed changes will make the degree easier to navigate for students – and might even give them time to add on a Sustainability second degree! Good luck with the proposal.

Oregon State

3017 ALS Bldg Corvallis, Oregon 97331-7306

Kate Lajtha

Professor, Crop and Soil Science

Director, Sustainability Double Degree Program

Kate Lajtha Tel: (541) 737-5674 Fax: (541) 737-5725 Email: lajthak@science.oregonstate.edu

To: Hall, Troy

**Subject:** Fwd: New Program

From: "Roper, Larry" < larry.roper@oregonstate.edu>

Date: 10/25/2016 11:53 AM (GMT-08:00)

To: "Hall, Troy" < Troy. Hall@oregonstate.edu>

Subject: New Program

Troy,

I strongly support the proposed BS degree in Tourism, Recreation, and Adventure Leadership. I applaud your innovation.

Larry

Interim Director, School of Language, Culture and Society Coordinator, College Student Services Administration Coordinator, Social Justice Minor 203 Waldo Hall Oregon State University Corvallis, OR 97331 (541) 737-2759 larry.roper@oregonstate.edu

From: Kent, Nicole

Sent: Tuesday, November 01, 2016 8:13 AM

To: Hall, Troy
Cc: Barlow, Julie A
Subject: TRAL CAT I

Hi Troy,

I've received a liaison request for the CAT I proposal to add the new TRAL major, and am writing to lend my support. Take care,

Nicole

## **Nicole Kent**

Head Advisor
Manager of Undergraduate Curricula & Advising
College of Forestry
404 Snell Hall
Oregon State University
541-737-1592
nicole.kent@oregonstate.edu

From: Rosenberger, Randall

**Sent:** Wednesday, October 26, 2016 5:41 AM

To: Barlow, Julie A

**Subject:** RE: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request

Hi Troy,

I have been engaged in this process from the beginning and am in full support of the proposal. The creation of TRAL will benefit students at both Corvallis and Cascades campus by providing them with a degree that has strong career pathways and integration of recreation and tourism. Further, this degree is an important aspect of the college's aspirational goals of increasing its overall enrollment--both majors had historically higher enrollments than we have seen in recent years and the new major shows strong potential to grow over time. I applaud you and your team for creating a highly viable and exceptional program in Tourism, Recreation and Adventure Leadership!

I fully support this Cat I proposal.

Sincerely, Randy

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Randall S. Rosenberger, PhD Associate Dean for Undergraduate Studies College of Forestry Oregon State University

E-mail: r.rosenberger@oregonstate.edu

Phone: 541-737-4425

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

From: Barlow, Julie A

Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2016 11:32 AM

To: Rosenberger, Randall

Subject: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request



Department of Forest Ecosystems and Society Oregon State University 321 Richardson Hall

Date: October 25, 2016

To: Randy Rosenberger, College of Forestry

From: Troy Hall, Forest Ecosystems & Society

Re: Curriculum Liaison for Abbreviated Category I Proposal for Merger of Recreation Resource (RRM) Management and Tourism & Outdoor Leadership (TOL)

Dear colleague,

On the recommendation of an external review team, and with support of the faculty of the Recreation Resource Management (RRM) and Tourism and Outdoor Leadership (TOL) programs and our administrative leadership, we are proposing to merge the programs into a new BS degree: Tourism, Recreation, and Adventure Leadership (TRAL). You may find the proposal and associated documents on line at <a href="https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569">https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569</a>.

In accordance with OSU policy, I am required to notify you of our intent to make this change. We anticipate few impacts on your program, as most changes involve courses offered by our own faculty, reduction of the number of options, and renaming the degree. Nevertheless, I welcome any input you may have regarding this proposal. Please feel free to send comments, suggestions, or statements of support to me directly at <a href="mailto:troy.hall@oregonstate.edu">troy.hall@oregonstate.edu</a>.

Your timely response is appreciated. Please note that a lack of response by November 8 will be interpreted as support.

Sincerely,

Troy E. Hall

Professor and Department Head Forest Ecosystems & Society

They Elfall They Elfall

From: Heppell, Selina S

Sent: Thursday, October 27, 2016 7:54 PM

To: Barlow, Julie A
Cc: Dugger, Bruce

**Subject:** RE: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request

#### Hi Julie -

I have conferred with Bruce Dugger, Associate Department Head, and we are supportive of these changes. Seems like this will be a good option for more integration with Cascades, too.

Cheers -

Selina

~~~<0)//////<~~~<0)///////<~~~

Dr. Selina S. Heppell, Department Head

Dept of Fisheries and Wildlife, Oregon State University

104 Nash Hall, Corvallis, OR 97331

Office: 104C Nash Hall, Corvallis 541-737-9039

http://fw.oregonstate.edu/

From: Barlow, Julie A

Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2016 11:33 AM

To: Heppell, Selina S

Subject: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request



Department of Forest Ecosystems and Society Oregon State University 321 Richardson Hall

Date: October 25, 2016

To: Selena Heppell, Fisheries and Wildlife

From: Troy Hall, Forest Ecosystems & Society

Re: Curriculum Liaison for Abbreviated Category I Proposal for Merger of Recreation Resource (RRM) Management and Tourism & Outdoor Leadership (TOL)

Dear colleague,

On the recommendation of an external review team, and with support of the faculty of the Recreation Resource Management (RRM) and Tourism and Outdoor Leadership (TOL) programs and our administrative leadership, we are proposing to merge the programs into a new BS degree: Tourism, Recreation, and Adventure Leadership (TRAL). You may find the proposal and associated documents on line at <a href="https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569">https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569</a>.

In accordance with OSU policy, I am required to notify you of our intent to make this change. We anticipate few impacts on your program, as most changes involve courses offered by our own faculty, reduction of the number of options, and renaming the degree. Nevertheless, I welcome any input you may have regarding this proposal. Please feel free to send comments, suggestions, or statements of support to me directly at troy.hall@oregonstate.edu.

Your timely response is appreciated. Please note that a lack of response by November 8 will be interpreted as support.

Sincerely,

Troy E. Hall

From: Hall, Troy

Tuesday, October 25, 2016 2:13 PM Sent:

To: Barlow, Julie A

Subject: FW: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request

#### Here's another one. Good news so far ©

From: Lev, Larry

Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2016 1:27 PM To: Hall, Troy <Troy.Hall@oregonstate.edu> Subject: RE: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request

# Troy,

We don't believe that this proposed change will have any impact on our programs and are supportive of this proposal

# Larry

Larry Lev Interim Head and Professor **Department of Applied Economics** 207 Ballard Extension Hall **Oregon State University** Corvallis, Oregon 97331-3601 541 737 1417

FAX 541 737 2563

EMAIL: larry.lev@oregonstate.edu

From: Capalbo, Susan

Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2016 11:37 AM To: Lev, Larry < <a href="mailto:lev@oregonstate.edu">lev@oregonstate.edu</a>> Subject: FW: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request

fyi

### **Susan Capalbo**

Senior Vice Provost, Academic Affairs **Oregon State University** 

From: "Barlow, Julie A" < <u>Julie.Barlow@oregonstate.edu</u>>

Date: Tuesday, October 25, 2016 at 11:32 AM

To: Susan Capalbo < Susan. Capalbo@oregonstate.edu >

Subject: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request



Department of Forest Ecosystems and Society Oregon State University 321 Richardson Hall

Tree Elfall Tree Elfall

Date: October 25, 2016

To: Susan Capalbo, Applied Economics

From: Troy Hall, Forest Ecosystems & Society

Re: Curriculum Liaison for Abbreviated Category I Proposal for Merger of Recreation Resource (RRM) Management and Tourism & Outdoor Leadership (TOL)

Dear colleague,

On the recommendation of an external review team, and with support of the faculty of the Recreation Resource Management (RRM) and Tourism and Outdoor Leadership (TOL) programs and our administrative leadership, we are proposing to merge the programs into a new BS degree: Tourism, Recreation, and Adventure Leadership (TRAL). You may find the proposal and associated documents on line at <a href="https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569">https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569</a>.

In accordance with OSU policy, I am required to notify you of our intent to make this change. We anticipate few impacts on your program, as most changes involve courses offered by our own faculty, reduction of the number of options, and renaming the degree. Nevertheless, I welcome any input you may have regarding this proposal. Please feel free to send comments, suggestions, or statements of support to me directly at <a href="troy.hall@oregonstate.edu">troy.hall@oregonstate.edu</a>.

Your timely response is appreciated. Please note that a lack of response by November 8 will be interpreted as support.

Sincerely,

Troy E. Hall

From: Virginia Weis <weisv@science.oregonstate.edu>

**Sent:** Friday, October 28, 2016 1:55 PM

To: Barlow, Julie A

Cc:Mason, Robert T; Mc Leod, J BrockSubject:RE: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request

Integrative Biology supports this proposal.

Regards,

Virginia M. Weis Professor and Head Department of Integrative Biology 3029 Cordley Hall Oregon State University Corvallis, OR 97331

Research ph: 541-737-4359 Chair ph: 541-737-5336 FAX: 541-737-0501

Weis lab URL: <a href="http://weis.science.oregonstate.edu/">http://weis.science.oregonstate.edu/</a> Integrative Biology URL: <a href="http://ib.oregonstate.edu/">http://ib.oregonstate.edu/</a>

From: Barlow, Julie A [mailto:Julie.Barlow@oregonstate.edu]

**Sent:** Tuesday, October 25, 2016 11:33 AM

**To:** Weis, Virginia - Email Forward < weisv@science.oregonstate.edu >

Subject: TRAL Cat I Liaison Request



Department of Forest Ecosystems and Society Oregon State University 321 Richardson Hall

Date: October 25, 2016

To: Virginia Weis, Integrative Biology

From: Troy Hall, Forest Ecosystems & Society

Re: Curriculum Liaison for Abbreviated Category I Proposal for Merger of Recreation Resource (RRM) Management and Tourism & Outdoor Leadership (TOL)

Dear colleague,

On the recommendation of an external review team, and with support of the faculty of the Recreation Resource Management (RRM) and Tourism and Outdoor Leadership (TOL) programs and our administrative leadership, we are

proposing to merge the programs into a new BS degree: Tourism, Recreation, and Adventure Leadership (TRAL). You may find the proposal and associated documents on line at <a href="https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569">https://secure.oregonstate.edu/ap/cps/proposals/view/98569</a>.

In accordance with OSU policy, I am required to notify you of our intent to make this change. We anticipate few impacts on your program, as most changes involve courses offered by our own faculty, reduction of the number of options, and renaming the degree. Nevertheless, I welcome any input you may have regarding this proposal. Please feel free to send comments, suggestions, or statements of support to me directly at <a href="mailto:troy.hall@oregonstate.edu">troy.hall@oregonstate.edu</a>.

Your timely response is appreciated. Please note that a lack of response by November 8 will be interpreted as support.

Sincerely,

Troy E. Hall



#### College of Earth, Ocean, and Atmospheric Sciences

Oregon State University, 104 CEOAS Administration Building, Corvallis, Oregon 97331-5503 **T** 541-737-3795 | **F** 541-737-2064 | http://www.coas.oregonstate.edu

October 26, 2016

Troy Hall
Department of Forest Ecosystems and Society
Oregon State University
321 Richardson Hall

Re: Curriculum Liaison for Abbreviated Category I Proposal for Merger of Recreation Resource (RRM) Management and Tourism & Outdoor Leadership (TOL)

Dear Troy,

Thank you for sharing this Category I proposal for a BS degree in Tourism, Recreation, and Adventure Leadership (TRAL) with me. I support this well-thought-out proposal. Many of our GIScience students interested in site planning and resource management likely will be interested in integrating GIScience with TRAL.

Best wishes on a successful proposal,

Lucipo G. Walsh

Kuuipo A. Walsh

Director, Geographic Information Science Program